Officer-in-Charge, not to signer of this letter

NAVAL AVIATION CADET SELECTION BOARD

1210 BRYANT BUILDING 11TH AND GRAND AVENUE KANSAS CITY, MISSOURI

January 20, 1943

Dr. F. C. Allen, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kas. Dear Doctor:

I enclose an outline of the pre-game and between halves activities which we have worked out for your doubleheader on January 29 and 30. I hope it meets with your approval and if you have any suggestion, fire them along. Ay my suggestion on Saturday night personnel from the Olathe Naval Air Base will present a cross section of their physical conditioning activities, which I think will make an interesting feature. When North Carolina Pre-Flight school played Georgetown in football last fall cadets from Chapel Hill gave such a demonstration between halves and it was highly successful.

If it is at all possible I would appreciate greatly four tickets for Friday and Saturday nights, but don't hesitate to say no, if that's not possible.

May I express the hope that you continue to have the great season that you have experienced so far. And once again, if you have anything you want to incorporate in the pre-game and between halves programs, or if they don't suit you, as set up, let me know. After all these are your games. I will send a copy of the outline to George Edwards, merely for his information.

Most Sincerely,

Ted

Theodore M. O'Leary Lieut. (jg) A-V(S), USNR Member of the Board and Public Relations Officer.